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  SUBCOUNCIL 20 JANUARY 2020  MEETING 

Subcouncil 16 Chairperson Report 

 

Date: Monday, 20 January 2020 

Time: 10:00 

Venue: Council Chamber, 11th Floor, 44 Wale Street, Cape Town 

 

“Welcome to our first Subcouncil meeting of the year. 

 

I hope all who did, had a good break and are energized for the New Year 

ahead. 

 

I would like to thank the various departments in the City who had a busy, but 

successful holiday season. We had a bumper to twist season with the usual 

problems, but no major issues. 

 

We have started the year well. Our M.U.R.P projects have started and will be 

a huge improvement to both Woodstock and Hangberg. 

 

We have also started one A.C.T program and thank you to the ward 

councillor and assistants who have already done the analysis of the major 

issues per ward and we are ready to implement. 

So let’s have a good year, let’s up the Service Delivery and let’s make a 

great city even greater. 

 

 

 

 

Thank you.” 


